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                              April 7  Trash Pickup at meet at Jones home @ 9:00am 

  April 13 Jelly Making @ 10:00 am 

  April 21 Patti J. Nelson Race/Walk @ 10:00 am 

  April 22 Jubilee Soup Kitchen Meet @ 8:00 am 

  April 28 Church/Garden Clean-up 9:ooð12:00pm 

  April 29 Packing the Evans City Food Cupboard 

 

        

    

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

м 2 о п р с т 
Easter Breakfast 
9:00 am 

Worship & Com-
munion @ 10:00 

am 

  Worship 
Comm.4:00 pm 

Musicians 
6:00 pm 

Praise Team 
6:30 pm 
Choir 
7:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

у ф мл мм мн мо мп 
Worship/

Childrenôs S.S. 
10:00 am 

 
 

 
Consistory 
Meeting @ 
7:00pm 

Quilters 

6:00 pm 

Musicians 
6:00 pm 

Praise Team 
6:30 pm 
Choir 
7:00 pm 

 Jelly Making 
10:00 am in 
the kitchen 

 
 

 
 

мр мс мт му мф нл нм 
Worship/

Childrenôs S.S. 
10:00 am 

 

Christian Ed 
6:30 pm 

 Musicians 
6:00 pm 

Praise Team 
6:30 pm 
Choir 
7:00 pm 

   

 

нн но нп нр нс нт ну 
Worship/

Childrenôs S.S. 
10:00  

 Quilters 
6:00 pm 

 

Musicians 
6:00 pm 

Praise Team 
6:30 pm 
Choir 
7:00 pm 

 

  Church /
Garden   

Clean-up 9-
12PM 

нф ол      
Worship/

Childrenôs S.S. 
10:00 am 

Packing the 
Food Cupboard 
at 9:00 am 

 

      

April  



Rev. Lisa Griffin- PastorðOffice Hours   Mon. 10:00ï 2:00  Wed. 1-5 pm                                                 

Cell  757-814-3237   Worship service 10:00 am      Childrenôs 
Sunday School 10:00 am          Home 412-921-8242    

Officeï 724-538-8124    Hours Mon. 12-3pm Wed. 1-5pm          

Websiteï stjohnsevanscity.org 

Facebookï facebook.com/stjohnsevanscity     

Email-lgucchot@live.com                                                                                 

Website: http://www.stjohnsevanscity.org               

St. JohnôsUnited Church of Christ Evans City  

Can you think of a more glorious way to begin the Month of April than by proclaiming:  
  
Christ is risen! Alleluia! 
Christ is risen indeed! Alleluia! 
 
April will be another busy month for St. Johnôs. Consistory members will be meeting after worship on Sunday, April 8 to review all 
the responses to the 5 questions asked by Pastor Lisa.  These questions were: 
 
What are the goals for the church for 2018? 
What scripture or vision statement would focus us for 2018? 
What outreach to the community do we want to be involved in? 
Who are our target groups to invite to the church and how do we want to meet them and reach out to them? 
What are some things you are most looking forward to this year and/or what are some things you would like to see happening this 
year? 
 
Consistory will share the results/recommendations from this meeting as we discern what God is leading and calling us to be. 
 
Consistory will also be reviewing and studying the information regarding the active shooter training event Pastor Lisa and I attended 
in March. Although the focus of the training was on how to proactively prepare for an aggressive intruder or active shooter event, 
we also discussed other areas involving church safety and these will be shared with Consistory as well. 
 
I want to also announce that the date for the Installation of Pastor Lisa has been set for Sunday, May 6 at 4:00 pm.  Although, Pas-
tor Lisa has been with us since the beginning of December, we have not officially installed her as our new stated pastor. I ask that 
you please mark your calendars NOW and plan to attend this most joyous occasion in the life of St. Johnôs! God is good all the time. 
All the time God is good! 
 
To make sure the church is looking its best for the installation, a ñCHURCH CLEAN UP DAYò has been scheduled for Saturday, 
April 28, from 9:00 am ï Noon.  Many hands will make short work. If you are able, please help ñshineò the church. 
 
Donôt forget to check out the Christian Education and Mission report in the Messenger for all the April opportunities for outreach and 
service.   
 
Before I conclude, I want to take this time to thank Don Princeler for preparing and publishing our 2017 annual report.  Copies of the 
report are available on the Narthex table for you to take and read.  I give it ñ2 thumbs upò and call it a ñmust read!ò We were one 
busy church in 2017! 
 
I also want to thank Steve Umpirowicz for helping to secure a more powerful sensor for our electronic sign.  Updates and changes 
to the sign can now be made inside the building. No more standing out in the cold! 
 
Happy Easter St. Johnôs!    
Diane Iman 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 

 

Happy Easter! 
Mark 16:6 New International Version 6 ñDonôt be alarmed,ò the an-
gel said. ñYou are looking for Jesus the Nazarene, who was crucified. He has risen! He is not 
here. See the place where they laid him.ò 
 He has risen!  Imagine what the women thought when they heard those words from the an-
gel; confused, relieved, happy, overwhelmed, afraid?  Heôs not here!  What do you mean heôs not 
here?  He has risen!  How in the world could it have happened?  Heôs not here!  Then heôsé.alive!  
Itôs unbelievable!  Heôs alive!  Alleluia! 
 We come to worship on Easter morning knowing that we will find the empty tomb.  We 
come to remember and celebrate once again that Jesus is alive.  Jesus stood in front of the angry 
crowd who yelled, ñCrucify him.ò  He endured the beating and whipping.  Jesus walked that long 
walk to the hill of Golgotha.  I wonder what he was thinking.  Was he thinking of the betrayal, de-
sertion, denial and the sinfulness of those he came to love?  Maybe the pain was too great to even 
think.  Perhaps with every step he took he was just calling out to God for strength to press on.   
 Jesus hung on the cross with thirst, pain, forgiveness, sadness, love and then without 
breath.  He was buried in the tomb.  How could this be?  Jesus was the savior, Godôs son.  How 
could God have allowed this?  I guess because it was the only way we would know the height, the 
length and the depth of Godôs love for us.  Jesus endured the cross because he loved us. 
 We come to the empty tomb and hear the angelôs words.  Do not be afraid.  Jesus has ris-
en!  Alleluia!  During our Lenten journey we have been studying what makes a hero.  As we look 
at Jesusô life during holy week we know that a heroes are people who love others so much that 
they are willing to die for them.  Thatôs extravagant love!  A hero is willing to forgive others when 
the feel they have been betrayed, deserted, denied, laughed at, and wronged.  A hero trudges up 
the hill to complete with they have begun, and when they can no longer go on be themselves, they 
know that someone will be there to lend a hand.  A hero knows that no matter how difficult things 
are that God is with them.  Jesus said, ñIn your hands I place my spirit.ò  A hero knows that 3 days 
in the tomb is enough.  Itôs time to pick themselves and get going again. 
 Jesus conquered death.  That doesnôt mean that we are invincible, but it does mean that 
we always have hope and a new beginning.  Jesus walked out of the tomb full of life.  Jesus is the 
ultimate hero.  We celebrate Easter to remind us that.  In the craziness of all the stress, discour-
agement, sadness and difficulties of life, we stand at the empty tomb and know that we have a he-
ro that understands what we are going through.  He has walked the walk and reaches out his hand 
to walk the journey of life with us, giving us renewed strength and love.  Alleluia!  Jesus is no there 
is the tomb.  He has risen!  
Pastor Lisa Griffin 
 
 

Ministerõs Reflections 



 

 

 

St. Johnôs Consistory met on March 5, 2018.  

Consistory gave Treasurer Cindy Princeler approval to take $5000 from the UCC  
Fund for emergency purposes only and will be marked as such in the checkbook.   

A correction to the minutes was made.  In the minutes and the Messenger it was 
stated that Kay Cumberledge made a suggestion that all fundraisers tithe 10% to 
the benevolence  account.  Secretary Stella Neely had noted in the minutes that  
ó10% would be tithed to the current accountô which was wrong.   The minutes were 
approved with the correction. 

Thanks to Steve Umpirowicz, we can now program the electronic sign from inside 
the lower lobby.  We have been trying to get this set up with the sign company that 
installed it but to no avail.  Steve contacted the manufacturer and they gave us eve-
rything we needed to do this.  The second best part of this, there was no charge 
and itôs under warranty.  Much thanks to Steve for getting this done is a short period 
of time for what weôve been working on for MONTHS!! 

Don Princeler ask and received approval of the yearly church reports on activities at 
St. Johnôs.  There are copies available on the table in the Narthex.  Please return it 
when you are finished reading it as there were just so many copies made.  
(Personal note)  After you read this report, you may be very tired just from seeing 
what we do here at St. Johnôs during the year.  None of this could be done without 
the help of all of you, whether it be through donations to various things, such as the 
Neighborhood Academy, jelly making etc.  or if itôs your help in showing up to do 
whatever you can to help at the time.  Consistory thanks you all for your continued 
support. 

Pastor Lisa will have her installation here at St. Johnôs on May 6 at 4:00 PM.  All the 
arrangements havenôt been firmed up yet.  There will be light refreshments after the 
service and that will be determined by the Search Committee.   

Consistory will have a óRetreatô meeting after church on April 8 to go over what our 
goals and what our plans will be for the rest of 2018.   

We are planning a Pasta Dinner for April 20, details to follow very soon, as it is a 
work in progress right now.   

On April 28 from 9-12, there will be a general cleaning of the church.  We have a 
wedding in May as well as Pastorôs installation and we would like to be looking 
more spiffy than usual.  If you can help, please do so.  Any other info you would like 
to have, please contact Diane Iman. 

The next Consistory meeting will be April 9, NOT the Monday after Easter.  All are 
welcome to attend. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Stella Neely 

/ƻƴǎƛǎǘƻǊȅ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ 



Christian Education News 

  
 Christian Education News! 

St. Johnôs Sunday School joined the con-

gregation and Studied ñWhat Makes a 

Heroò during Lent this year.  Watching our 

ñkidsò grow and mature was very evident 

at the Easter Bunny Breakfast.  Many of 

them joined the adults in serving, helping, 

grilling, and just doing a great job of wel-

coming everyone to the Breakfast.  Over 

the next few months they will be practicing 

the chimes and bells for a special spring 

presentation.   

 

Graduation Sunday will be coming up in 

June.  Please contact the office with the 

names of those Graduating this Spring or 

last Winter.   

 

Information on the Reginal Youth Event is 

in the Messenger.  Our own Pastor Lisa 

will be attending the Event as a Workshop 

Leader.  If you are interested, or need 

more information please contact Pastor 

Lisa, Amy Rubinosky, or Sue Ann Jones.  

You can also check out the event online at 

https://www.eryeucc.org/ 

 

Sunday School is available for all children 

after the Childrenôs Message each Sun-

day.  

 

Sue Ann Jones 

Pastor Lisa and Diane Iman attended an 

Active Shooter Response Training Event 

on Saturday, March 17, at First Reformed 

United Church of Christ in Greensburg, 

PA.  The event was hosted by the Insur-

ance Board and held in cooperation with 

the ALICE Training Institute.  ALICE (Alert, 

Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate) 

provides preparation and a plan for indi-

viduals and organizations on how to more 

proactively handle the threat of an aggres-

sive intruder or active shooter event.  

 

In the upcoming months, Consistory will 

be studying the information received from 

this event.  If you have any questions re-

garding the ALICE training, feel free to 

contact Pastor Lisa or Diane Iman. 

_________________________________ 

Easter Bunny Breakfast!!! 

The donations total for the Breakfast was 

$362.00.  Thirty six dollars (10% was giv-

en to Benevolence fund, and the rest to 

the fundraiser line item in the current fund.   

 

Many thanks to Amy and her helpers!. 

 



 

 

{ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎΗ   
 
!ǇǊƛƭ ƛǎ ƘŜǊŜΗ  IǳǊǊŀƘΗΗ  {ǇǊƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƘƻǇŜŦǳƭƭȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊƴŜǊΗ  ¢ƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƭŘΣ ŀƴŘ ŘǊŜŀǊȅΧōǳǘ ǘƘŜ 
aƛǎǎƛƻƴ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ƪŜǇǘ ƻǳǊ IŜŀǊǘǎ ǿŀǊƳΦ  ²Ŝ ƳŀŘŜ пу ƧŀǊǎ ƻŦ ƧŜƭƭȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ н {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƭŘ 
our first jar!  St. JƻƘƴΩǎ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ .ǳƴƴȅ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ōǊƻǳƎƘǘ ǎƳƛƭŜǎΣ ƭŀǳƎƘǎΣ Ŧǳƭƭ ōŜƭƭȅΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǿŀǊƳ ƘŜŀǊǘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜ ōŜƎŀƴ 
Iƻƭȅ ²ŜŜƪΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘ млл ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƴŘ п ōǳƴƴƛŜǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΧǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ ¢I!bY ¸h¦ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀǘ 
{ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘŜŘ ƛƴ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ success!   
 
We start April picking up trash on the Patti Nelson 5K route.  We are registered in the Great American Cleanup of PA.  
Our registration event ID number is 11834.  We, along with hundreds of other Pennsylvanians will be cleaning our 
highways during April.  The 5K event supports the Evans City Library.  This is a wonderful outreach that our church 
takes on benefitting the Library and all that travel our PA roads!   
 
April 28th is church cleanup day, and we will also do our first Garden Clean-Up.  bƻ ǇǊƛƻǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅΧƧǳǎǘ 
the desire to keep our gardens beautiful.  The tiny pink Cyclamen were blooming at the back-door entrance, and it 
ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ƭƻƴƎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŀŦŦƻŘƛƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘǳƭƛǇǎ ŀǊŜ ōƭƻƻƳƛƴƎΦ  .ƻǘƘ ŀǊŜ ǳǇΧƧǳǎǘ ǿŀƛǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǎƻƳŜ 
²!waΧ{¦bb¸ΧŘŀȅǎΗ   
 
²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ WǳōƛƭŜŜ {ƻǳǇ YƛǘŎƘŜƴ ƛǎ ŀ ŦŀǾƻǊƛǘŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !Řǳƭǘǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ 
April 22, and taking all the containers with lids, and the dawn dish detergent we have been collecting in the Narthex.  
As the month winds down, we once again will be packing the food cupboard, and making our last 3 batches of jelly.   
 
!ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƳƻƴǘƘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎΦ  /ƘŜŎƪ ƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǇƛŎƪ ƻƴŜΦΦǘǿƻΧƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
to attend, joining us iƴΧΧΦǎǇǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǾŜ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΗ 
 
JOIN US! 
 
Sunday, April 1, 2018 ς Easter Sunday.  Join us for Breakfast at 9:00 followed by our Easter Service at 10:00.   
Saturday, April 7, 2018 ς Trash pick-up.  Meet at Dave and Sue Ann Jones home.  A Pizza Lunch will follow!  Dress 
warm, wear good shoes and bring gloves! 
Tuesday, April 10 2018 ς {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎΦ сΥлл ǇƳΦ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ aŀǊǎ IƻƳŜ ŦƻǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘΦ  ²Ŝ 
have 2 quilts completed and hope to finish the year with 5 quilts to take to the home. 
Friday, April 13, 2018 ς Jelly Making.  Meet in the Church Kitchen at 10:00 am.  We hope to finish the final 3 batches. 
Monday, April 16, 2018 ς Christian Education Meeting 6:30 pm. 
Saturday, April 21, 2018 ς Patti J. Nelson 5K Run-Walk.  Registration and information  
http://pattijnelsonfoundation.com  
Sunday, April 22, 2018 ς Jubilee Soup Kitchen.  Meet at the church 8:00am. 
Tuesday, April  24, 2018 ς {ǘΦ WƻƘƴΩǎ vǳƛƭǘŜǊǎΦ сΥлл ǇƳ 
Saturday, April 28, 2018 ς Church/Garden Clean-up.  9-12 
Sunday, April 29, 2018 ς tŀŎƪ ǘƘŜ 9Ǿŀƴǎ /ƛǘȅ CƻƻŘ /ǳǇōƻŀǊŘΦ  aŜŜǘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ фΥллŀƳΦ   
 
Kirt Jones will continue to work with the children on more Hand Chime/Bell songs.  They practice during the last 15 
minutes of Sunday School.

 



Benefit For The Neighborhood Academy 

 

Pittsburgh Association is sponsoring a benefit for the Neighborhood Academy.  It is 
called Back To The 50's & 60's.  It will be April 14 from noon to 3.  Lunch will be 
served from 12:30 to 1:15.   

Lunch will be shaved ham BBQ, cole slaw, fries, cookies, ships, pretzels, dip, and root 
beer and orange floats.  The cost is $20 per ticket. 

See Donna Sailer for tickets 

Did I mention that Donna Groom was doing the entertainment!?! 

 

At Penn West Conference,  it was suggested that UCC churches in an area work to-
gether on joint projects.  So Trinity, First Church, and St. John's worked together to 
make dresses for the Days For Girls project.  This is the results. 

 Days For Girls Dress Project 

Penn West Conference suggested that area UCC churches work together on pro-
jects.  Trinity Dorseyville, First Church Millvale and St. John's Evans City. worked to-
gether to make 42 dresses to help with the Days For Girls project.  There were sewers 
and people who collected material and cut out a simple dress to be taken by mission-
aries to countries in need.  Dorseyville is also working on other items for Days For 
Girls. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




